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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2016-463
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of Council Member R. Brown
Date of Introduction: July 26, 2016
Committee(s) of Reference: 
Date of Analysis: August 28, 2016
Type of Action: Appropriation; authorization of fund carry-over; CIP amendment; designation of oversight agency
Bill Summary: The bill appropriates $2,012,412.82 borrowed by the Banking Fund for the Bob Hayes/Northwest Community Center Project to the Lonnie Miller Regional Park Phase II Development and authorizes carry-over of the funds to future fiscal years. It amends the 2016-2020 Capital Improvement Program to reduce the budget of the Bob Hayes/Northwest Community Center project and increase the funding for the Lonnie Miller Regional Park Phase II Development project. The bill designates the Department of Parks, Recreation and Community Services as the City’s oversight agency for the project.
Background Information: Lonnie Miller Park is one of the City’s seven regional parks and is currently the least developed of those parks, with walking trails, picnic tables and shelters, a volleyball court and parking lot. Council Member Reggie Brown proposes to reallocate just over $2 million of borrowed funds currently allocated to the Bob Hayes/Northwest Community Center project and $1.12 million (pending Ordinance 2016-442) from the Special Council Contingency – Soute/Moncrief CRA account to the Lonnie Miller Park Phase II project to fund the construction of 6 tennis courts and a tennis pavilion, a multi-use field surrounded by an asphalt track, a ballfield complex and other improvements.
The 125-acre site at the intersection of Moncrief Road and Soutel Drive was once owned by a septic tank company and has been alleged to be a disposal site for ash produced by city garbage incinerators from the 1940s to 1960s. The extent of any incinerator ash dumping and any environmental impacts that may have caused are still somewhat unknown. Tests done in the 1990s and early 2000s found some contamination from unknown sources and the City entered into a consent decree with the U.S. EPA to do further investigation and develop a remediation plan for whatever contamination is found. A portion of the park has been fenced off to prevent use and topsoil was placed in the playground area to minimize contact with potential contaminants. After subsequent environmental investigations, in 2003 the Florida Department of Environmental Protection approved construction plans for a soccer complex, multi-use pavilion and retention pond at the site.
Policy Impact Area: Regional park improvement
Fiscal Impact: The bill appropriates $2,012,412.82 originally borrowed by the Banking Fund for the Bob Hayes/Northwest Community Center Project to the Lonnie Miller Regional Park Phase II Development.
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[image: image2.wmf]_975916892.unknown

